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I- SUMMARY OF- IDEP'S AGT7XVXTXES
DURING X99X/9 2 AND X^92/^3

1. IDEP's activities during the period under review are presented
under two broad categories. The first is related to institutional
development involving development of internal management and
administrative capacities and also to networking relationships with
other national and international institutions and organizations.
The second broad category relates to the Institute's regular
activities in training, research and consultancy services, seminars
and workshops.

X - Institutional Development

2. The new organigramme approved by the IDEP Governing Council at
its 3 3rd meeting in June 1991 was designed to enhance efficiency in
the overall functioning of the institution to achieve higher levels
of productivity and performance. New organizational entities that
have been introduced include the Advisory Board on Studies and
Research, the IDEP Editorial Board, a Research Division, a
Consultancy/Advisory Services Division, and a Library and Publica
tions Division; units under the Administration, Finance and
conference Services Division have been reorganized and their
functions more clearly defined. All the units provided for in the
new IDEP organigramme, except the Research and Consultancy/Advisory
Services Divisions, are mostly in place and are operating satisfac-

3I *. The Advisorv Board on studies and Research, one of the
statutory organs, held its inaugural meeting from 4 to 6 April

1-' *.ln °akar' Senegal. The meeting considered three main
subjects: the#Programme of Work, 1993/94; the assessment of IDEP's
long-term training programme and the proposed alternative; and the

m£2/S/E?* OUtput.s of a ?NDP Preparatory assistance project
(RAF/92/011) covering capacity-building in research, short-term
training and networking, and management audit. The meeting of the
Advisory Board was partially linked to that of an experts' group
meeting, convened within the framework of project RAF/92/0117

Facilities & support

4. Conference Services: The partitioning and furnishing of the
new conference Room begun in 1991 has been completed with the
installation of air conditioning, skylights, interpretation booths,

nnldrTrie^ The rnference *K*lities Permit an increasing
number of seminars and workshops to be organized by IDEP on its own
or m conjunction with sister institutions. It has also been
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attracting an increasing number of Dakar-based organizations to

request and use the facilities.

5. Coaputer Services: This unit provides training both to

trainees and staff. Apart from developing softwares for management

use, the staff conduct courses in the training and research

programmes and provide support to information-management activi

ties. This unit recently acquired a set of new computers and will
soon acquire hardware and software for printing publications such

as the' Newsletter, Working Papers series, brochures, etc. By the
end of 1993 there was available a total of 23 computers altogether,

compared to 16 in 1992 and 15 in 1991. In 1994 at least six more

are to be added to the stock.

6. Library Services: The Library now occupies wider space on the

ground floor thus providing more room to house the collection and
staff offices. Separate from the room which has the book stacks is
a new reading room which is easily accessible, well ventilated and

lighted. In line with the process of infrastructural development at

the Institute, computerization of the library as well as the

updating of its stock of books, journals, etc. is continuous. This
makes it more relevant to the expanded programmes in all fields.

7. Publications: IDEP's main publications include: (i) IDEP

Newsletter; (ii) IDEP Working Papers: No. 1 on "Social Consequences

of Structural Adjustment in Senegal"; No. 2 on "Is Planning Dead";
and No. 3 on "ECOWAS: Perspectives on Treaty Revision and Reform";

(iii) Brochures issued with the following titles: IDEP Profile;
Programme on Industrial Development in Africa; Programme on

Population, Human Resources and Development in Africa; and Basic
Diploma Programme in Macroeconomic Policy Analysis, Management and

Planning. Apart from these, the Institute plans to publish outputs

of its research and consultancy activities and a training manual.

Publications are usually available both in English and French, and

are widely disseminated in member States. Besides these institu
tional publications, individual staff members have to their credit
a wide range of published books, articles and monographs.

8. Directories: The list of all IDEP alumni, 1963-1993, is
continuously being revised. Also, iDEP's roster of African experts

and consultants has been produced and is updated continuously-

9. Catering facilities: The cafeteria went into operation in 1992
and is turning out to be a major asset from the point of view of
the services it provides. It provides both trainees and staff with
breakfast and lunch and is a boon to workshops and seminars in IDEP
as it organizes refreshments, coffee-breaks and cocktails. The

Cafeteria Committee regularly monitors the quality and prices of
meals so as to ascertain the best quality/price ratio, high

sanitary standards and excellent service.
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Relations with Member states

10. As regards relations with the host Government of Senegal,

interest and support to IDEP has been stepped up. Not on ly have

contacts and consultations with the local Ministry of Finance,

Economics and Planning been institutionalized but links have been

established with all other relevant ministries. IDEP has partici

pated in a number of conferences and seminars organized by various

government ministries and agencies and responded positively to

requests for use of its conference facilities.

11. Relations with other member States continue to be maintained

through visits, periodic updates on developments in the institution

and meetings with ministers and senior officials during their

visits to Dakar. Direct service to national-level institutions has

been stepped up. In response to requests from a number of member

States, the Institute has delivered tailor-made training activities

to satisfy specific demands expressed. The services provided are

mainly short-term executive training workshops organized as in-

service training sessions for groups of senior executives in

African countries. Three of these workshops were organized over the

period 1992-1993 for the benefit of the 16-member ECOWAS Authority

and one for the Management Development Institute of the Gambia in

December 1992.

Relations with UN-System Agencies and Donor Agencies

12. Relations with UNDP have involved: discussions on a new basis

for cooperation. This is the UNDP preparatory assistance project

(RAF/92/011) which was launched in IDE? in October 1992. It aims at

strengthening IDEP's self-sustaining capacity through a series of

feasibility studies on short-term training and networking, research

and consultancy units as well as a review of the long-term training

programme, a management audit and the preparation of a full-scale

project document. These elements will serve as inputs for launching

a comprehensive programme in training, research and consultancy

services for the benefit of African Governments. The full-scale

project will incorporate project proposals for funding by a diverse

range ot bilateral and multilateral donors.

13. Apart from the direct support to the Institute provided within

the framework of project RAF/92/011, IDEP is the beneficiary of

other UNDP-funded projects, some of which are already operational,

14. First, agreement has been reached on collaboration between

IDEP and the UNDP-funded African Futures project (RAF/91/006) on

National Long-term Perspective Studies (NLTPS). The initial joint
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venture will involve NLTPS resource persons delivering the course

module on "National Perspective Studies" within IDEP's Development

Planning course component of: the Basic Diploma Programme; this
collaboration will be an annual affair beginning in March/April

1994. Other activities involve join" participation in expert

meetings and senior policy seminars organized by each other.

15. Second, as the Africa branch of the international Ocean

institute, IDEP is to obtain funding from the UNDP/Global Environ

mental Facility project (GLO/91/G33/B/IG/31) to implement activi

ties in the area of marine and coasta:. zone management m Africa
involving training workshops and courses, curriculum development,

policy research, alumni networking and leadership seminars.

16. Third, two project proposals submitted to the UNDP/Gender-in-

Development Programme are under active consideration for implemen

tation during the 1994-95 biennium. The first is a research project-

on Women in Development Management. The other is a project initia
tive under which a UNDP consultant visited IDEP and a number of

member states and submitted a report for setting up a 4-year

programme on training in Gender in Development based in IDEP.

17. Fourth, IDEP's long standing proposal for UNIDO to sponsor our

short-term specialization programme or. Industrial Development ^ in

Africa is receiving favourable consideration, with full funding
anticipated during the 1994-95 biennium. Initially UNIDO has

installed its COMFAR computer software package in IDEP for training

in project preparation, analysis and monitoring. Other elements in
the future assistance package include funding of fellowships,

resource experts and additional training materials.

18. Fifth, IDfiP is the beneficiary of a biLateral-funded research

project by the Royal Embassy of the Government of the Netherlands

in Senegal on "Enhancing the Status of Women in the Agricultural
Sector and the Rural Economy". A second project under consideration
by the Government of the Netherlands is on sponsorship of IDEP^s

specialization programme on Agriculture and Rural Development in

Africa.

Activi ties

19. During the 1991/92 academic year a comprehensive review of the

training programme was begun to deternine the nature, structure,

duration and content of IDEP's training activities over the next

decade and beyond. Actions were also taken to streamline certain

aspects of the current training programme to improve its effective
ness. This included introduction of a system of tutorials to assist

trainees in improving upon their performance. There was also an
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assessment of the MA thesis research programme resulting in such

measures as deadlines for all candidates whose theses have been

outstanding since the 1986/87 academic year. In the 1992/93

academic year there was an important breakthrough as the Institute

began to design and deliver a series of demand-driven executive

training workshops of 1-4 weeks duration in a number of member

States.

The Basic

20- The Basic Diploma Programme in macroeconomic policy analysis,

management and planning is the first component of the Institute's

MA degree programme cycle. It provides training in the tools and

techniques necessary for critical evaluation of contemporary issues

in macroeconomic management, structural adjustment, growth and

recovery of African economies. Successful candidates are awarded

IDEP's post-graduate diploma in economic development and planning.

21. The 1991/92 academic year opened on 12 November 1991. There

were altogether 107 applications received from 31 African coun

tries. Out of 68 candidates admitted from 25 African countries, 16

from 11' countries were enrolled. The programme ended on 3 July 1992

with a final examination. Out of the 16 trainees, 13 passed among

whom were 9 who qualified and were admitted to follow the remaining

two components of the two-year MA degree cycle, i.e. the special

ization programme and the research training programme.

22. For the 1992/93 cycle of the programme, 158 candidates applied

from 35 countries out of which 129 candidates were admitted. In

view of difficulties faced by most of the admitted candidates in

securing the necessary fellowships, only 20 of them from 13

countries reported for enrolment. The 20 trainees followed all

course requirements including group projects, term papers, class
assignments and examinations. The programme ended on 26 June 1993

with a final examination and all 20 trainees passed with 13 of them

qualifying to enrol in the remaining two components of the MA

degree programme cycle.

23. The 1992/93 Basic Diploma Programme was run like a series of

workshops or seminars, an approach which had favourable appeal

among the trainees. Each of the 12 main courses in the curriculum

was assigned specific block periods of 1-2 weeks and all presenta

tions, discussions, class assignments, projects and term papers

were organized around this format. Only the courses in quantitative

techniques, econometrics and computer application were spreacl out

to facilitate regular practice and assimilation of skills, and

techniques. The new system has several advantages: it permits

external resource experts to be programmed over short periods to
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present special courses or workshops; it also facilitates introduc
tion of innovative ideas, course modules, and special themes and
subjects which reflect changing needs and demands in member States*

24 Another innovation introduced in the Basic Programme was a
special two-week course on the role of transnational corporations
(TNCs) in economic development in Africa. The course was offered by
four experts provided by the Transnational Corporations and
Management Division of the Department of Economic and Social
Development (TCMD/DESD) of the United Nations.

25 Besides regular IDEP trainees, the special TCMD/DESD course

was attended by the professional staff from IDEP and Cheikh Anta
Diop university as well as participants from the Ministry of
Finance and Planning, UNESCO, ILO and UNDP. Evaluation by trainees
at the end of the course was generally positive: many indicated
they had learnt much that would be of practical usefulness; most of
them felt the time allocated was too short; and a majority would
like the course integrated permanently in the Basic Diploma
Programme- The main critigue concerned the lack of adequate
training materials in French. To address the issue TCMD/DESD agreed
to translate into French some of the basic texts for use in
subseguent courses. In particular, TCMD/DESD undertook to translate
the manual on "Financing Joint Ventures, Preparation and Review of
Feasibility Studies and Project Appraisal and Analysis" and to
prepare both the English and French versions for publication and

wide distribution in Africa.

26 Study trips were organized for trainees to the Gambia to visit
several integrated rural development projects, the Ministry of
Finance and Economic Affairs, and the industrial estate. Other
study trips were made in Senegal to the region of Taiba where
trainees visited the Taiba phosphate industry, the Mboro chemical
facility, various community development projects and the district
and urban planning zones in the area. They also visited the region
of Mbour to survey the tourist development projects in the Saly
portudal complex. These visits were intended to complement
classroom work by exposing participants to concrete development
issues and problems related to regional planning and integrated

rural development.

27 An end-of-year evaluation by trainees showed that all of them
felt their expectations about the programme had been met and the
training was said to have been useful; 85 percent found the
training very useful. While there was general satisfaction with the
overall programme design and content and the technical skills
acquired, a few trainees noted they had some difficulties,
initially, with courses in guantitative techniques, econometrics
and computer application as they did not have adequate background
in those subjects, some trainees would like the coverage of the
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Basic Diploma Programme to be expanded to include courses in

project management, financial management and accounting, agricul

tural and industrial sector management and planning. As regards the

duration of the programme, 80 percent of the trainees felt it was

adequate, 10 percent thought it was too long and the remaining 10

percent thought it was too short.

Short-term Specialization Programmes

28. The optional specialization programmes focus on development

sectors: industry; agriculture; energy and environment; and

population and human resources. A very heavy practical orientation

is the hallmark of these programmes - achieved through use of case

studies, group projects, workshops, computer simulation experi

ments, field visits and surveys, in recent years only the Industry

and Population and Human Resources programmes have been offered.

Difficulties in funding the other two programmes prevented their

implementation but efforts are in progress for their re-instatement
so that they can also be offered on a regular basis in the future.

(a) Industrial Development in Africa

29. The programme aims at analyzing performance of the industrial

sector in various African countries and defining appropriate

policies to rehabilitate and revitalize the sector. It is designed

to improve the analytical and research capacities of policy makers

with a view to re-evaluating industrial development strategies and

formulating and implementing appropriate policies to promote and

revitalize the sector and thus make it more competitive.

30. The programme was organized in the form of workshops and

seminars. The main themes covered were as follows: (i) Analysis of

industrial development plans and programmes at the national level

(Senegal, Niger, Zimbabwe), sub-regional level (ECOWAS) and

regional level (LPA, the IDDA 1 and 1DDA II); fii) Conception,

formulation, evaluation and management of industrial projects; and

(iii) Industrial policies, industrial sector rehabilitation and

restructuring in Africa. Training was also provided in research

methodology and each trainee prepared and presented a research

report.

31. The 1991/92 cycle of the programme began on 4 November 1991

and ended on 7 February 1992. Out of 29 applicants from 15

countries, 23 from 12 countries were admitted and 16 participants

from 8 countries actually enrolled. Out of these 15 were successful

and 7 candidates satisfied the requirenents to be enrolled in the
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MA thesis research programme.

32. The 1992/93 programme began on 9 November 1992 and ended on 5

February 1993. out of 27 applicants from 13 countries, 18 from 11

countries were admitted and 10 trainees actually enrolled. All

trainees were successful in the examinations and 6 of them

qualified to proceed to the research and thesis-writing stage.

(b) Population, Human Resources and Disvelopment in Africa

33. The third cycle of the specialization programme on Population,

Human Resources and Development in Africa (PHRDA) was offered in

April-June 1991. There were 25 trainees selected from 125 applica

tions received from 37 countries. Several resource persons from the

United Nations system gave lectures on various specialized topics.

In order for the trainees to share; experiences, four group

workshops were organized to discuss and prepare reports.

34. As in the previous years, each trainee prepared a research

report on a chosen topic of relevance to his/her country. The

results of these reports were presented to a panel of experts and

project staff from 17 to 27 June, 1991.

35. The fourth cycle of the PHRDA specialization programme was

offered from 13 April to 7 July 1992. Owing to new policy of UNFPA,

the funding agency, the programme is now delivered in one language

only every alternative year. For the 1992 cycle it was offered to

participants from English-speaking African countries. There were 17

trainees enrolled from 11 countries made up of 11 males and 6

females selected from 126 applications received from 34 different

African countries.

36. Once again, four group workshops wisre organized to discuss and

prepare reports related to contemporary problems on population and
development in Africa. The workshops promoted exchange of experi

ences on practical policy choices in critical situations connected

with the interrelationships between development and population. The

revised reports are being edited for publication in the trainees'

research papers series.

37. The fifth cycle of the PHRDA specialization programme ran from

13 April to 9 July 1993. In view of the new policy of the funding

agency, UNFPA, the 1993 cycle was delivered to participants from

only French-speaking African countries.

38. There were 20 trainees enrolled from 18 African countries made

up of 12 males and 8 females. These were selected from 80 applica

tions comprising 59 males and 21 females. In the selection process
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particular attention was paid to academic qualifications, profes

sional experience, gender and the government agencies that provided

the nominations.

39. An innovation in the 1993 programme was a point week-long

session in May 1993 with trainees of IDEP's Basic Diploma Pro

gramme . The mix of background and experiences, interaction and
dialogue enriched the programme delivery and contributed to a more

in-depth understanding by both groups of population and development

interrelationships.

40. As in previous years, participants prepared group research

reports on subjects related to education, employment and health in
the context of structural adjustment programmes, family planning
and fertility, population and housing, linkages of population,
development and environment, and migration. About a week and a half

was devoted to the presentation and discussion of these reports.

41. In addition, each trainee prepared an individual research
report on a topic of relevance to his/her country and the reports

were presented to a panel of experts and project staff from 28 June

to 2 July 1993. A selection of the reports will be published in the
trainees' research papers series.

Thesis Research Training Programme.

42. This is the third and final component of the MA degree

programme cycle. It is in this programme that qualified candidates

work on their MA theses under the guidance and supervision of the

academic staff. The minimum requirements for this programme have

been streamlined and the thesis review process made more rigorous.

43. The requirements now include a pass with the minimum average
grade of 65% in the preceding two segments of the MA programme

cycle as well as successful presentation of a thesis proposal. The

new arrangements require only one thesis supervisor to be respon

sible for each thesis, from the proposal stage up to when it is

completed and ready for oral defence., Upon written approval from

the thesis supervisor, the Scientific Committee would meet to

decide on the composition of a jury panel of three members. The

panel reviews the thesis followed by final revision by the
candidate and then the date is fixed for the oral defence. The

Director as Chairman, together with the jury, decide whether or not

the candidate's written and oral defence merit the award of IDEP's

MA degree.
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44. Steps have also been taken to enforce deadlines that had been

set for submission of completed theses by all trainees registered
in the thesis research programme from 1986/87 to the present and

the response has been encouraging. As a result, over the 1992/93

period, seven candidates successfully completed their theses and

were awarded the MA degree. Two of the candidates involved are from

the 1992/93 programme while the other five are candidates from

thesis research programmes of previous years.

Training Workshops

45. In addition to the regular training activities, the Institute
has responded to requests from a number of member States to develop

tailor-made training activities to satisfy specific demands
expressed. The services provided are short-term executive training
workshops of up to 4 weeks duration organized as refresher courses

to upgrade skills of senior staff and executives in the public
service, parastatals and inter-governmental organizations in

various member states.

46- Three of these workshops were organized over the period 1992-
1993 for the benefit of the 16-member ECOWAS Authority. The first
was a two-week workshop organized in August 1992 in Abuja, Nigeria,
on Policy Analysis and Policy Development for a group of 10 senior
staff of ECOWAS. The second activity was a three-week training
seminar on Project Feasibility Studies and Project Management which
was held in October/November 1992 for another group of 12 ECOWAS

senior staff in Lome, Togo. The third workshop was organized at
IDEP in Dakar as a four-week training course for four directors of
ECOWAS on analysis, appraisal and management of sub-regional

projects.

47. In addition to the ECOWAS workshops, in late December 1992

IDEP offered a special one-week training workshop on Macroeconomic
Policy Analysis and Structural Adjustment to a group of 24 senior
civil service officials at the Management Development Institute in
Banjul, the Gambia. The course was a mixture of theory and policy
with a special focus on the Gambia's Economic Recovery Programme

(ERP) and the Programme for Sustained Development (PSD). Subse

quently, at a special one-day conference organized jointly by the
UNDP and the Government of the Gambia in January 1993, IDEP was

identified as one of the principal institutions to deliver similar
training workshops within the framework of the Government's

Economic Management Capacity Building Programme (EMCBP).

48. The Institute is in the process of designing special training
workshops similar to those described above in response to requests

received from other regional organizations such as the OAU as well
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as those from member states such as Burundi, Chad, Comoros, Congo

and the Lusophone countries of Angola, Mozambique, Cape Verde, Sao-

Tome and Principe and Guinea-Bissau. The ability of IDEP to respond

to demand-driven projects and programmes requested by member States

continues to generate increasing confidence in the Institute.

3 _ Kesesarcslr* and

Services

49. in the domain of research and consultancy activities, one of

the major projects IDEP is implementing is a study on "Rational

ization of Intergovernmental Organizations in West.Africa" commis-

sioned by the ECOWAS Secretariat. Another consultancy project

requiring preparation of a research study is on "Enhancing the

Status of WomeriJ in the Agricultural Sector and the Rural Economy"

commissioned by the Royal Embassy of the Netherlands Government in

Senegal. Implementation of these projects has involved organization

of briefing sessions with consultants recruited to contribute

inputs and also expert meetings and workshops to assess work in

progress. Both projects are scheduled for completion in early 1994.

50. The output for the project on "Rationalization of Inter-

Governmental organizations in West Africa" is to be presented in

two volumes. Volume I, the main report, provides a succinct summary

of the issues and recommendations in the background papers. Volume

II presents the detailed background studies. The first drafts have

already been completed. In preparing the study, the Institute has

drawn on technical expertise from the EGA, the UN-system organiza

tions, as well as regional institutions such as OAU and ADB. It has

also drawn on experiences of other subregions in order to ensure

objectivity.

51. The project on "Enhancing the Status of Women in the Agricul

tural Sector and the Rural Economy" involves desk research and

preparation of four country case studies on Cape verde, The Gambia/
Guinea Bissau and Senegal. The case studies, which have already

been completed, embody a wealth of cross-cultural experiences as

they represent a mix of anglophone, francophone and lusophone coun

tries with their different political, social and economic systems

and orientations.

52. The project has two main phases, the first of which has been

completed. Phase I activities included: (a) development of an Aide

Memoire including the research framework and research guidelines

for the four country studies; (b) preparation of a draft report on

issues emerging from desk research; and (c) a workshop to solicit

expert opinion from relevant local institutions and organizations.
The activities for Phase II, now in progress and due for completion
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by March 1994, include: (a) a briefing meeting for the national
consultants preparing country case studies; (b) preparation of an
integrated research report; (c) organization of an expert meeting
to review the integrated research report; and (d) publication of
the final integrated research document in English and French.

53. Apart from the above, the Institute has, in the recent past,

carried out the following consultancy assignments:

- The Management and Marketing of Fishery Products in North

Africa, for ECA/JEFAD, completed in June 1991.

- The Taiba phosphates Company of Senegal, prepared for the

joint ECA-PHSD/IDEP Seminar on Public Enterprise Management in
Africa organized in October 1991.

- women in the Informal sector in Senegal, prepared for the
joint ATRCW-ECA/IDEP Seminar on African Women in the Informal

Sector organized in July 1992.

4 . Conferences , Serad-nairs anci

Workshops

54. During the periods under review, a number of conferences,

seminars and workshops were organized either by the Institute on

its own or in conjunction with other institutions.

55. In June 1991 IDEP organized a national seminar on The Social
Consequences of structural Adjustment Programmes in Senegal. The
seminar brought together 3 8 senior officials drawn from the
ministries of education, finance and planning, defence, public
health and social welfare, labour and vocational training, and of
town planning and housing. There were also representatives from the
world Bank, UNFPA, UNICEF, and USAID. It was financed by the

Frederich Ebert Foundation.

56. In October 1991, a regional senior policy seminar on Improving
the Performance of Public Enterprise Management in Africa was
organized jointly with the Public Administration, Human Resources

and Social Development (PHSD) Division of the EGA. The participants
were 3 5 senior officials from selected African countries, the
Commonwealth Secretariat, CAFRAD, international Centre for Public
Enterprise in Developing Countries (ICPE), and UNDP. Ten public
enterprises selected from various African countries were studied.
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57. In March 1992 IDEP jointly organized with the FAO Regional
Office for Africa a senior policy workshop on The Dynamics of Rural
Poverty in Africa. This workshop brought together 40 researchers

and top-level policy makers representing a large number of African
institutions concerned with the problems of rural poverty. A
preliminary study on different aspects of policy, programmes and

projects on poverty and development in the rural sector commis
sioned by the FAO Regional Office served as the working document.
At the end of the workshop, themes for a research programme were

identified and a task force made up of IDEP and CODESRIA commis
sioned to develop a five-year research programs.

58. In July 1992 a regional expert meeting was organized by ATRCW/
ECA in collaboration with IDEP on Development of Strategies and
Guidelines to Improve Women's Work in the Informal Sector in
Africa- This workshop was the final phase of a UNDP Project
(RAF/87/042) on the issue of African women in the informal sector
executed by ECA. It involved field work on pilot projects in
Burkina Faso, Congo, the Gambia and Zambia in which other partner

agencies collaborated: ILQ, INSTRAW, UNDP, UNIFEM, OAU and the UN

Statistics Division. There were 30 participants including high
level women delegates drawn from 10 African countries, the partner
agencies, and research institutions. Case studies were presented on
the pilot projects and for specific national experiences on Kenya,

Togo and Senegal. The meeting then reviewed Guidelines to improve
upon women's work in the informal sector followed by adoption of
the specific strategies for disseminating and implementing the

Guidelines at the national level.

59. In November 1992 the African Centre for Development and

Strategic studies (ACDESS) in collaboration with IDEP, OAU and the
African Leadership Forum (ALF) organized in Dakar an international
conference on Trampling of the Grass: Is Africa's Growing Marginal-
ization in the Hewly Emerging International Order Reversible? About
50 eminent personalities from Africa and the rest of the world

participated in the conference. The main objective was to analyze

the nature of structures which underlie newly emerging global

constellations and suggest strategies which would allow^Africa to
assume its proper role as an active and equal partner in the new

international order.

60. In January 1993 the International Development Research Centre

(IDRC) organized another international conference in Dakar in
collaboration with IDEP, ECOWAS, BCEAO and selected African

universities on Regional Integration in West Africia. Over 100

participants from Africa and elsewhere attended from universities,

research institutions, UN system organizations, and sub-regional

organizations, among others- The aim of the conference was to

promote indigenous research in the area of regional integration and

cooperation in West Africa through a better understanding of
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problems and strategic options and the mobilization of research
efforts. Among the recommendations adopted was the establishment of
a task force comprising IDRC, IDEP and CODESRIA to follow-up on

options for reinforcing institutional structures and instruments
for research and dissemination in matters regarding regional

integration.

II . GOVERNING COONCII, DECISIONS

2. riae 34th Meeting of Council

61. The 34th meeting of the Governing Council of IDEP was held in
Dakar, Senegal, on 29-30 April 1992. It adopted the Report on
Activities (1991/92); the Proposed Programme of Work (1992/93); the
Budget (1992) and Financial Matters; and the Report on Review of

IDEP's Training Programme.

62. In the review of matters arising from the previous meeting the
status of the grant for the four core posts was clarified. It was
noted that on recommendation of the 5th Committee and ACBQ the UN
General Assembly decided to extend the grant already provided for
1991 to cover also 1992 and 1993. At the end of 1993 the General
Assembly would decide whether to continue with the grant or whether
to convert it to permanent posts financed from the UN regular
budget. After some discussion. Council decided that a resolution be
submitted to the next conference of Ministers of Planning request
ing that the four posts be converted into established posts m the
UN regular budget for the 1994/95 bienniura.

63. council also decided to approve the appointments of three new

members of IDEP's Advisory Board on Studies and Research (ABSR) as
three former appointees had not responded despite several communi
cations to them. The new appointments are: Professor All El-Kenz,
Director, CREAD, Algiers; Mr. Andre Ndayizeye, Director General,
Ministry of Energy and Mines, Bujumbura, Burundi; and the Director

General, Arab Planning Institute (API), Kuwait.

64. The report on the Review of IDEP's Training Programme
requested by the 3 3rd meeting of Council was presented. During the
discussion it was pointed out that the findings were the very
opposite of those of the UNDP Evaluation Mission of 1990 as the new
findings recommend a continuation and strengthening of the Basic
Diploma Programme and the MA degree programme cycle while the [JNDP
had recommended the elimination of both. It was therefore agreed
that the report should be regarded as a preliminary retrospective

analysis of the evolution of the training programme. In the light
of this, Council decided to submit the preliminary study to IDEP's
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Advisory Board on Studies and Research for evaluation so that it

could make specific recommendations to Council on the structure of

the new training programme for the 1990s. As the newly approved

UNDP preparatory assistance project he.d made provision for an in-

depth study of the structure of a new training programme, the

review by the Advisory Board was to be done within that framework.

65. As stipulated in Article IV of IDEP's Statute, 12 of the 13

member States represented on IDEP's Governing Council rotate every

four years. Accordingly, the Chairman of Council announced that the

Conference of Ministers had decided on changes in membership of the

Governing Council with effect from 1st: January 1993 as follows:

For North Africa: Tunisia replaces Morocco; Sudan replaces

Egypt; Libya remains.

- For West Africa: Togo replaces Burkina Faso; Both Nigeria and

Guinea remain.

- For Central Africa: Burundi replaces Rwanda; Both Cameroon and

Congo remain.

For Eastern & Southern Africa: Namibia replaces Kenya; Both

Lesotho and Uganda remain.

2. The 35th Meeting of Council

66. The 35th meeting of the IDEP Governing Council was held in

Addis Ababa, Ethiopia, on 5 May 1993- It adopted the Report on

Activities (1992/93); the Proposed Programme of Work (1993/94); and

the Budget (1993) and Financial Matters.

67. In the review of matters arising from the previous meeting,

Council recalled a decision of the: previous meeting that a

resolution on the four core posts be presented to the 1993 session

of the ECA Conference of Ministers. Council noted with satisfaction

that the draft resolution had been duly presented and adopted by

both TEPCOW and the 19th meeting of the Conference of Ministers as

resolution 768 (XXVIII). Council decided that full support should

be given by representatives of member states in the different UN
bodies in which the subject would be discussed in the coming

months. On the subject of the Advisory Board on Studies and

Research, Council noted that the newly constituted Board met on 4-6
April 1993.

68. In presenting the proposed programme of work for 1993/94

Council's attention was drawn to the f;act that the draft programme

of work had been discussed at the inaugural meeting of the
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reconstituted Advisory Board on Studies and Research on 4-6 April
1993 and that its observations and recommendations had been

incorporated in the revised document. The proposed programme also

included some elements which had been submitted by 1DEP to be

incorporated as distinct components in the ECA Proposed Programme

Budget (PPB) for the 1994-95 biennium. Council commended the well

prepared programme both in terms of its structure and contents and

noted that it adequately reflects the themes covered in TEPCOW and

the 19th Conference of Ministers of the Commission.

69. On the question of how the salaries of three professional

posts (two interpreter/translators and chief librarian) are to be

financed in 1993, Council agreed that attempts be made to obtain
any P2/P3 vacant posts from the UN Secretariat for use by the

institute, even if on a temporary basis.

3. The 36th Meeting of Council

70. The 36th meeting of the Governing Council of IDEP was held in
Dakar, Senegal, on 20 November 1993- It adopted the Report on

Activities (April to October 1993); Proposals on IDEP's New

Fellowship Rate; Proposals for IDEP's Alternative New MA Programme;

Report on UNDP Preparatory Assistance Project; and it decided on

the Contractual Status of the Director.

71. In the review of matters arising from the previous meeting

council noted that with regard to the four core professional posts,
follow-up actions included submission of the resolution and its
adoption by ECOSOC in July 1993; it was now expected to go before

the Fifth committee and the 48th session of the General Assembly,

council decided that the resolution should be sent to the Minis
tries of Planning and Foreign Affairs at the highest levels in all
member states for their support. On the issue of the source of
funding of the three professional posts of interpreter/translator

and chief librarian, council decided that an urgent reminder should

be sent to ECA/Personnel Section to prepare the letter to OHRM in
the UN Secretariat requesting its assistance in finding the

required P2/P3 posts.

72. Regarding servicing the Eastern and Southern Africa subre-

gions. Council noted that tailor-made training activities, research

and advisory services were to be extended not only to the Angloph

one and Francophone member States but also to the Arabic ^ and
Portuguese speaking countries as well as to the new South Africa.
Proposals for funding this extended programme were to be targeted

at institutions such as the ACP Secretariat, ADB and BADEA. Council
further agreed that all efforts should be made to satisfy demand-
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driven training workshops made by member States. To this extent
IDEP will team up with ECA/MRAG to design and implement the
specific tailor-made training workshops as soon as requests are

received.

73. The report on Proposals for IDEP's Alternative New MA
programme was presented to Council. The draft report had _been
prepared using as inputs the preliminary reviews on the training
programme as well as interviews and surveys in selected universi
ties, training and research institutions in member countries. The
draft report had previously been reviewed in-depth by the Advisory
Board on Studies and Research at a joint meeting with other experts
at a regional workshop organized within the framework of the UNDP
preparatory assistance project on 5 April 1993. The meeting agreed
with the main recommendation that the MA degree programme should be

maintained. It critically assessed the alternative programme
proposed and adopted the final version presented to Council.

Council approved the new alternative MA programme recommended by

the Advisory Board.

74. At the 35th meeting of Council it was decided that a paper

should be submitted by management on the proposal for an alterna

tive fellowship rate including a revised cost structure (tuition
and non-tuition) for the different types of training programmes.

This was the result of concern expressed by management to Council
over the past few years about the high cost of fellowships. Manage

ment was convinced that the problem revolved around the application
by IDEP of the standard UNDP approved fellowship rate for Dakar,

Senegal to all UN-system training institutions.

75. After review of the proposal for an alternative fellowship
rate Council approved the new fellowship rate for adoption by
funding agencies if they so wished. The new rate is such that the
regular monthly stipend to be applied would now be CFA F 130,000

instead of CFA F 210,600 under the UNDP standard. Similarly, under

the new scheme, total cost of funding the entire MA degree
programme will now be approximately US $17,200 compared to US

25,600 as at present under the UNDP standard.

76. In accordance with Article VI, paragraph 1 of the Institute's
Statute, Council unanimously decided that the contract of the

incumbent Director, Dr. Jeggan C. SENGHOR, be extended for another
two years as his initial three-year mandate expired on 31 October

1993.




